
















Napa Pasture Protein 
1609 Capell Valley Road 

Napa, CA  94558  

Tracy Cleveland, Agricultural Commissioner 
1710 Soscol Avenue 
Napa, CA 94559 

September 18, 2023 

Dear Tracy Cleveland & The Napa County Board of Supervisors, 

This letter is to convey my support for the position Greg Wamsley and his counterparts hold as USDA 
Wildlife Specialists in our County.  As a livestock producer and fire mitigation grazer, I have needed his 
services extensively throughout the county.  Greg and his team are instrumental in helping mitigate 
losses while grazing in heavy predator country.  Without his services we would struggle to manage the 
fire fuels throughout the County.  Post-fires, the predator pressure has increased significantly in the 
more incorporated areas of this valley.  His knowledge and expertise are invaluable in protecting our 
livestock which are working to protect the residents of this valley.   

As expressed above, I am requesting your further support for this position in our County.  The extent 
that this position affects is greater than one might imagine.  Grazing for fire fuel reduction or as a part 
of regenerative agricultural practices, has become increasingly prevalent in our County.  The Wildlife 
Specialist position is necessary to continue these efforts and work safely and harmoniously with our 
four-legged residents.  Please feel free to reach out if you have any questions or would like to discuss 
further.  

Warm Regards, 

Cori Carlson 
Napa Pasture Protein 
707-287-5717

www.napapastureprotein.com | cori@napapastureprotein.com 




